CHAIR’S PANEL – 5.15 pm Friday 27th January 2006
Present:
Cllr. Mrs C Smith-Haynes


Cllr G Titcombe

P. Chaplin, Development Control Manager

1.
KET/2005/1097  -
92 Littlewood Street, Rothwell




Erection of two detached dwellings (revised plans received 22/01/2006 showing height of dwellings reduced to 2-storey)
The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  

Information from the Officer’s Report was conveyed to the Panel.  The letter of objection from the two neighbours in Norton Street were read by the Panel.  The points raised by neighbours were understood.  The officer identified the separation distance of about 40m between the proposed dwelling and the neighbouring dwellings in Norton Street.  The Panel asked about the 2½ storey of Plot 1.  The height to eaves and ridge was identified (as being similar to many two storey properties).  The Panel asked for the screen fencing height to boundaries at the rear to be subject to condition to ensure adequate privacy for neighbours (Condition 6 amended).

The Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers.

N.B.
Note to officer:  In any discharge of Condition 6, account to be taken of height of boundary fence or wall to ensure it is adequate (possibly up to 2m in height along the rear boundary?).

2. KET/2005/1125 – 
4 St Leonards Close, Kettering




Single storey rear extension: Conservatory

The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  Information from the Officer’s Report was conveyed to the Panel.  They read the letter from the neighbour at No. 6.  The Panel were satisfied that the Officer had taken satisfactory account of the residential amenity of the neighbours.

The Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers.

3.
KET/2005/1126 -
31 Playford Close, Rothwell




Two storey side extension
The Panel were shown the Officer’s Report, plans, and photos from the file and were made aware of the planning history.  They also read the objectors’ comments.  They noted the concerns about the proposals proximity to the boundary.  If the width of the proposed extension was reduced, to allow a greater space at the (mid) pinch point this would be neighbourly.  

With concerns about the application, the Panel decided that the application should be referred to Committee.
The Meeting closed at 5.55 pm.
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